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Saturday, January 23, 2021
Hello Parents and Students,

Please read through the letter for some important information for the next few months.  
Winter is still here!  We have had a lovely winter so far but the weather is expected to be colder during the next few weeks.  Students are reminded to dress appropriately to go outside.  Please ensure your child has snow pants, winter jacket, mittens, tuque, etc.  Students go outside for recess (15 min) and lunch (20 min) each day unless it is too cold.  

Purdy’s Fundraiser: We will be sending home our second Purdy’s fundraiser catalogue in mid-February just in time for Easter. 
Interim Reports:  Some teachers will be opting to send home an interim report by February 19, 2021.  If you do not receive one from your child at this time, you will receive one in May.  Please check in with your child’s teacher if you have any questions.  
FSA Assessments:  Grade 4 students will be completing the FSA assessments during the weeks of February 15 to March 12.  

Spirit Days:  We continue to have spirit days planned for the remainder of the year.  We encourage your child to participate in these days to help build community.  

Early Learning Opportunities:  Our district has put together wonderful newsletter for pre-school children and their families to engage them in learning opportunities.  The information will be attached to this newsletter as well as shared on Facebook.  

Framework for Enhancing Student Learning 2020-2021- As part of the cycle for school improvement, the Ministry of Education and School District 60 engages all schools to plan and review our school goals through a process called “Framework for Enhancing Student Learning”.  Here is the link:  https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Fw8g7sAJlk5-U5Cz3wHLN2VyJ-S4m_H8y7aEL75V1Vw/edit?usp=sharing
Calendars: Please continue to check the monthly calendars for our upcoming events, hot lunch menu items for each day, ProD days, and spirit days.  Please check back often as it will be updated when things pop up.  Here is the link: 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Cj68bgpnqvxi5R2G1Lj8JSvSASKGCTwf-oYAVfMQ0tw/edit?usp=sharing
Popcorn Days: We have two popcorn days planned (Thursday, January 28 and Friday, February 26).  Don’t forget to order your popcorn on the Hot lunch menu site.  

Hot Lunch Menu:  Below you will find the instructions on how to login to our Hot Lunch Website.  The orders for February are due Saturday, January 30th 2021.  Please do not forget to pay for your orders when you place them.  

1. All orders will be placed online at this web address: 
central.hotlunches.net
2. To place orders you will need to register first. The access code is ECEHL (these need to be capital letters)

3. Fill in the registration page with your contact information. 

4. Add your children to the correct classroom. 
5. Place your orders. You can do one month at a time or all four months if you wish. 

6. You will need to pay for your order with a credit card.  We use Bambora to collect money.  Unfortunately, we cannot accept cash or cheques.  

8. You will be charged a $0.30 fee to use the Bambora service. If you want, you can pay for all the orders at once to have only one fee.

French Immersion Kindergarten Registrations: We still have room for any student beginning school.  Please pass this message along to anyone looking to register their child for French Immersion.  
As always, if you have any questions or concerns please feel free to contact us by telephone or email.  Many thanks for your support!
Sincerely,

Mme Côté-Aubin                                                                                      Mr. Brooks

Principal                                                                                                     Vice-Principal

lcoteaubin@prn.bc.ca                                                                             jbrooks@prn.bc.ca
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/sd60ec/
Central Website: https://central.prn.bc.ca/
January Dates

28th - Popcorn Day 

28th - Dress like your favourite book character day

29th - NID – No school for students

30th - Hot Lunch orders for February are due   

February Dates

5th - Pink Shirt Friday

12th - Dress in red and white Day

12th- Body Percussion workshop/presentation 

15th - Family Day - No School

16th - FSA- grade 4 students only begins this week 

19th - Interim #2 Home (Optional)

22nd - NID - No School

26th - Hat Day

26th - Popcorn Day

27th - Hot Lunch orders for February are due  

